Brady lagoon and sewer lines still causing village problems

Written by Austin Benson Thursday, 22 August 2013 15:16 -

Smoking sewer lines may find the trouble

The Village of Brady is losing 15,000 gallons of water per month, and residents don't know why.

During a meeting Aug. 14, consulting engineer Reed Miller was asked by the village board of trustees to come up with flow charts that would determine how big of a project fixing the city lagoon would be.

Miller, president of Miller & Associates Consulting Engineers, in Kearney, said that the size of the project will decide how much the village will need in grant money.

What the trustees do know is Midwest Assistance Program (MAP) from Maryville, MO, will come in and smoke the sewers, Miller said.

That may tell where the water is going, he said, noting that the problem could be leaks in the sewer or cracks in a water pipe.

Depending on what is wrong and where the water is going, will amount in more or less money requested from a grant.

West Central Nebraska Development District's CJ Poltak, a community development specialist, will then look for grant money that will help cover the cost of repair, Miller said.

In other business, The Central Nebraska Public Power and Irrigation District may support an arrangement between Brady and Nebraska Game and Parks Commission that might include grading an area of Jeffrey Lake, along with building new structures, grills and tables, maintenance and mowing the recreational area.

Brady lagoon and sewer lines still causing village problems

308-537-3636

